PUBLIC NOTICE

Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as Amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions Act) 1991


Carmarthenshire County Council hereby gives notice that no person shall cause any vehicle to proceed along that length of road known as Gelli Fawr road, Llanelli from its junction with the C2122 Rehoboth road for a total distance of 137 metres in a south easterly direction.
The closure is necessary for Welsh Water to install a stop tap on an existing service on Monday 12th August 2024. 
The alternative route for south east bound traffic will be to proceed in a south westerly direction along the C2122 Rehoboth road, to its junction with B4308 Trimsaran Road. At the junction, turn left and continue in a south easterly direction along the B4308 Trimsaran Road, to its junction with the U2287 Cen Coed Lane. At the junction, turn left and continue in a general northerly direction along the U2287 Cen Coed Lane, to return to a point south east of the closure.  Vice Versa for north west bound traffic.
Pedestrian movement to individual properties will be maintained where possible throughout the duration of the closure.

DATED THE 9th DAY OF AUGUST 2024

Mr Ainsley Williams
Director of Place and Infrastructure
County Hall
Carmarthen
Carmarthenshire
SA31 1JP


